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   Our regular local Poppy Appeal        
collectors will be out in the    
Parishes this year, as usual, 
un t i l  11 t h  Nov ember.          
Collection tins will be in the 
General Stores and other    
outlets in  Hulland Ward. 

Featured inside… 
 

The 2023 Village  
Horticultural & Craft Show 

Who won this year? Find out on Page 5… 
 

External Highlights to the  
Millennium Village Hall. 

More on Page 3… 
 

Christmas on the Horizon 
Lighting up time. More on Page 6... 

 

Snow on the Road.  

Who you gonna call? More on Page 6… 
 

And lots more... 

Remembrance  
Services 

 

      T h i s  y e a r ’ s           
Remembrance Sunday 
Service will take place 
in St Michael and        
All Angels’ Church,      
Main Road, Kniveton on Sunday,     
12th November at 10.30am. 
 

A Service dedicated to the  
memory of family and friends 
no longer with us will be held  
on Sunday, 5th November  
at 6.30pm in Christ Church,   
Dog Lane, Hulland. 

Lest We Forget! 

to all our 
Readers and  
Advertisers. 
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TO BOOK THE HALL or ENQUIRE 

Call Wendy on 370257 
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Regular Activities at 
Millennium Village Hall 

 

   Local Groups use the Hall every week 
for activities, as follows:- 

   Mondays:  
   Art & Craft Group (afternoons 2nd & 4th) 
 An opportunity to ply for art or craft whether painting, 
 knitting, cross-stitch, weaving, crocheting, etc., and 
 to learn a new skill. Tutorials and workshops held.  

   Tuesdays:  
   Pilates (morning); Pilates (afternoon)    

 A great way to exercise with benefits said to help 
 to improve muscle endurance and flexibility, reduce 
 chronic pain and lessen anxiety and depression. 

    Hatha Yoga & Mobility (evening) NEW! 
              Recommended for anyone needing help to improve  
             the range of motion in their joints.  

     Wednesdays:  
   Hulland Hippos Baby & Toddler Group (morning) 
 See page 17 for more details. 
    Indoor Bowls (afternoon)  
 A lovely way to spend an afternoon on the ‘greens’ - 
 especially when it is wet outside! A game for all ages 
 and all abilities. 

  Thursdays:  
   Age UK/Over 50s Club (all day) 
 Weekly occasion to socialise with activities and  
 outings. Refreshments and Lunch included. Access 
 to the multitude of services offered by AgeUK. Worth 
 your while checking out if aged over 50! 

   Fridays:  
   Yoga (morning) 
 Whether young or old, overweight or fit, yoga has  
 the power to calm the mind and strengthen the body.  
 A gentle way to end the week and ease into the  
 weekend. 
 

New members are welcome at all the above.        
If interested, please go along to any session 

to find out more.  
A warm welcome is guaranteed.  

Details of times are on Page 10. 

Films at the MVH. 

At the time of going to press, Hulland Films is    
unable to confirm a film this year here in the Herald. 

As soon as a film has been confirmed it will be   
advertised so look out for posters at the General 
Stores and Village Hall. 

As stated before, The Miracle Club starring      
Maggie Smith and Kathy Bates is a contender but 
we hope to bring The Great Escapee starring      
Michael Caine and Glenda Jackson in what has 
proved to be their last film.  

“Hatha Yoga & Mobility”.  
 

   A new Yoga class is coming to 
the Millennium Village Hall        
November 2023. 
   Warm up on a cold evening with 
Danielle’s “Hatha Yoga & Mobility”.  

   Running every Tuesday from      
7th November between 6.30 and 
7.30pm, for more information call 
Danielle on 07508 342297 or just 
turn up to join in. 
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Message from the  
Interim Chairman 

 

   One of the new Members of the Hall’s Advisory 
Committee, Raymond, has already made a valuable 
contribution by his work outside in the car park (see 
below). 
   The former Hulland Ward Institute sign remains a 
poignant reminder of that building which was opened 
in 1900 as a Working Men’s Club. For some it will 
bring back memories of events and activities held.  
      At the new Millennium Village Hall, we continue 
to build a good-sized Committee to carry on the 
good work of those before but, as then, we do need 
a few more members. 

   So, if like Raymond, you are fairly new to the   
area but want to get involved, or you have lived 
here for some time and are thinking of               
volunteering locally, why not get in touch to find 
out more… 
 

Bill Whitbread, Interim Chairman 

Maintenance Up-Date 
 

   The external areas of the 
Millennium Village Hall have 
been looking a little refreshed 
lately. 
   Thanks, again, to the green-
fingered ladies of the       
Women’s Institute whose   
sterling work to maintain the 
flower planters provides an 
attractive approach to the Hall 
for visitors and all alike. 

   We were waiting for the car park extension to 
have the parking bay markings  redone as they were 
beginning to disappear. However, as it will be a 
while before the extension happens, we decided to 
wait no longer. Thanks to Committee Member     
Raymond for his painstaking handiwork to restore 
the parking bays.  

   Raymond didn’t stop there—the bollards shine 
white again to denote the ‘patio’ area next to the 
Hall’s entrance. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    Many of you who have visited the Hall will be 
aware of the memorial sign resting on the grassed 
area on the south side of the car park. This was 
saved when the former Hulland Ward Institute 
was demolished over twenty years ago, and 
moved to its present location. 
    The Institute was opened in 1900 and now the 
date and name can be clearly seen once again—
thanks to Raymond.      

Hulland Ward 
Institute, 
Main Rd.  

 

Stood from  
1900 to 2000. 

 

But where  
was it  

located?? 
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   Thank you to the volunteers from the community 
and the Church who have been helping with seasonal 
tasks in the Churchyard on the 2nd Saturday morning 
of each month. Our last Churchyard Saturday for this 
year will be on 11th November (10am – 12noon).  
 

   We will not meet in December and January. 

Rector's Ramblings: Ploughing Ahead  
   At the time of writing I have just returned from my 
favourite event of the year (apart from Easter and 
Christmas!) – The Brailsford Ploughing Match. For 
many it is the highlight of the agricultural year; an 
opportunity to meet up with friends, colleagues and 
suppliers who are all linked with farming. 
 

   This is one of those rare events where you can get 
up close and personal to the action – in this case the 
ploughing. I find it really interesting to watch these 
experienced farmers attempting to plough the    
neatest, straightest furrows possible and seeing the 
stubble-coated field transformed into a landscape 
ready for planting. 
 

   By the time you read this, many will be beginning 
to make preparations for Christmas. While ploughing 
doesn’t get a mention in the Christmas story (only 

shepherds do), a newly ploughed furrow can help  
us to understand what it is all about. Yes, really! 
 

   When Jesus was born, (Jesus = God incarnate, 
God in human form) it was as though God were 
ploughing a furrow through the way the world 
viewed Him, turning old ways of thinking over and 
burying them, making way for new ways of under-
standing and living to be planted in the lives of 
those who were receptive to His message. 
 

   Through Jesus being born and through His death 
and resurrection, we have had revealed to us the 
amazing love of God. When we turn to Him, He 
plants within seeds of hope, love and forgiveness.  
May the coming season be a time when we allow 
God to plant something new in us. 

Rev Phil Michell 

   Biodiversity in the Churchyard Conservation Area in 
2023. Our wildlife and creatures count so far: 
   Flowers – 36 species, including Quaker Grass for    
    the first time.  
   Birds – 18 species  
   Butterflies - 10 species  
    including Wall Brown  
    (pictured), an endangered      
    species, previously restricted to the Peak District. 
   Other- squirrel, rabbit, frog (pictured), plus tracks 
and signs of 
mice, voles 
(pictured).  

Eco Church: Update Messy Church: Update  
   Our Christmas Messy Church will be on Saturday, 
9th December in the Hulland Ward & District        
Millennium Village Hall from 3.30 to 5.30pm.  
   New families welcome. Look out for publicity   
posters giving more information.  

Hulland Churchyard  
Champions 

Harvest Thanksgiving  
 

   Harvest began with the School Harvest Service 
on Thursday, 5th October. The Church was        
beautifully decorated by the School and Church 
members and there was a very good attendance of 
children and adults.  
   Our Harvest Thanksgiving Service on Sunday, 
8th October was well attended and most enjoyable 
as was the Hulland Hippos Service on Wednesday 
11th. The Harvest gifts from the services went to 
the Ashbourne Food Bank.  
   Our Harvest Supper on Saturday, 7th October, 
with excellent entertainment by Take 2, was        
another enjoyable social event and 
£533 was raised for Church funds.   
   Many thanks to all who organised, 
participated in, and attended these 
events. 
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1st Sunday 
 in the month 

Morning Prayer 10.30am 

2nd Sunday 
 in the month 

Holy Communion 10.30am 

3rd Sunday 
 in the month 

No service (join with another 
Parish) 

 n/a 

4th Sunday 
 in the month 

Holy Communion 10.30am 

    When there is a 5th Sunday in the month, we join with  
   the other four parishes in the benefice (Atlow, Bradley,  
   Hognaston and Kniveton) for a United Holy Communion 
   at 10.30am. Please go to our website for further details. 
   Any late changes to service times (e.g. winter cancellation)  
   will be posted on the Church website and Village Notice  
   Boards. 

Events and Special Services 

Sunday, 
5th  November 

6.30pm 

A Service of Remembering. 
This service will provide an oppor-
tunity to remember and give thanks 
for loved ones who have died, and 
to support and comfort each other 
in our loss.  Candles will be lit and 

names read out. 

Christ 
Church, 
Hulland 

Friday, 
10th November 

7.30pm 
Quiz Evening 

The Black 
Horse Pub 

Sunday, 
12th November 

10.30am 

Remembrance Sunday  
Service 

Kniveton 
Church 

Saturday, 
2nd December 

10am – 12.30pm 
Christmas Fair 

Millennium 
Village Hall 

Sunday, 
3rd December 

4.00pm 
Christingle Service 

Christ 
Church, 
Hulland 

Saturday, 
9th December 
3.30 – 5.30pm 

Messy Church 
Millennium 
Village Hall 

Sunday, 
17th December 

6.30pm 
Carol Service 

Hulland 
Church 

Wednesday, 
20th December 

evening 

Outdoor carol singing around the village.   
Please see Church website and Hulland     

Facebook page for further details.   

Thursday, 
21st December 

10.00am 

Hulland Primary School  
Carol Service 

Hulland 
Church 

Sunday, 
24th December 

4.00pm 

Christmas Eve  
Crib Service 

Hulland 
Church 

Monday, 
25th December 

10.30am 

Christmas Day  
Holy Communion  

Hulland 
Church 

For any special services or events in January,  
please go to www.hullandchurches.org.uk  

Village Horticultural  
and Craft Show 

 

   The Hulland Ward & District Annual Village Show 
once again provided opportunities for people to show 
off their skills and talents with a brilliant display of 
cakes, bakes, flowers vegetables, photographs and 
crafty creations.  
   Despite having very mixed weather this summer the 
flowers, plant and vegetables section was well       
supported with some beautiful blooms and great     
vegetables.  
   The judges had their work cut out with tasting a    
record number of entries in the domestic section and 
the handicrafts demonstrated a wealth of skills. 
   The Show Team who planned and organised it 
would like to say a big THANK YOU to everyone who 
took part or came along to support the show.   
   The winners on the day included; JP Goddard,      
Eric Massey, Michael Heaton, Geoff Waller and      
Michael Pipes; with Eric being the overall Adult Show 
Champion. 
   Children’s work provided an excellent display;       
Rexton, Cordelia and Eleanor were all prize-winners. 
Our thanks go to Hulland School and Pre-School for 
all their support. 
   Donations from Sponsors were extremely generous 
so our special thanks go to;  

Allsop Electrical – Dog Lane, Hulland. 
Wayne Buttery - X2 Wealth Management Ltd., 

Ashbourne. 
Howard Cooper- Hulland Old Hall. 
David Donnelly - Preserva Ltd. 
John Fell - Opticians, Ashbourne. 
Hulland Ward Parish Council. 
Hulland Ward General Stores. 
S J Knight Building and Roofing Contractor. 
H Lee and Son - Undertakers, Ashbourne. 
David and Pauline Rose - Hulland Hall. 
Andrew Russell - Hulland Ward Garage. 
Michael and Janey Thornton. 

 

   The High Sheriff of Derbyshire, Theresa Peltier,   
presented the prizes and was very complimentary 
about the excellent cakes and refreshments. If you 
visited the show we hope you were inspired to make, 
bake or create next year. If you missed it …..watch out 
for next year’s schedules and posters.    Katrina Pipes   

http://www.hullandchurches.org.uk/
http://www.hullandchurches.org.uk/
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Speed Cameras -  
Hand Held and MVAS 

 

   Teams have commenced speed checking after the 
Summer break with Cllr David Balls now organising 
the camera teams of 10 trained volunteers. 
 
  MVAS (Mobile Activated 
Vehicle Signs) results will 
continue to be shown on 
both the Notice Board 
and Facebook each 
month. 

 
   The Parish Council will continue to 
work with County and other          
organisations towards introducing 
an Average Speed Camera system, 
shared amongst local villages that 
has been shown to resolve     
speeding problems 'overnight'! 
 

Cllr Karl Dean 

Defibrillator Training 
 

   Another session of defibrillator training took place 
in early September at the     
Millennium Village Hall. 
 

   The next session is planned 
for late Spring and may be 
held in the forecourt of the 
General Stores adjacent to the  
actual defibrillator location. 
 

Cllr Maureen Atkin 

Snow Warden 
 

   With all salt/grit dispensers in place - the Parish 
Council is seeking a new Snow Warden for this 
year to fill the dispensers when 
required. 
   Would anyone interested in 
doing this please contact the 
Parish Clerk or any Councillor 
in the next few weeks - so we 
will 'be well prepared'.    
                                   Parish Council 

Village Hall Car Park  
Extension 

   Due to the delays in receiving the necessary S106 
funding of £22.000 from the District Council, the 
original Planning Application 20/00765/FUL has now 
lapsed and a new application will be required before 
commencement of the Car Park extension.. 

HW Playing Field 
 

   The transfer of the Playing Field from the  
District Council to the Parish Council is now 99% 
complete.  
   At a recent meeting the Parish Council          
requested the District Council to complete the   
final documents without delay.   
 

Cllr Peter Birkbeck 

  Although the Parish Council have now received 
the funding package, construction cost uplifts plus 
the shortage of project managers, will put back the 
project commencement date to Spring/Summer 
2024. Although a setback, the Parish Council still 
remain confident the Car Park Extension will be in 
place by the end of 2024. 

Parish Council 

Village Christmas Tree 
 

   The Village Christmas Tree was again well      
received last year and Councillors hope to find a 
similar tree for this year.  
 

   In addition to the 'big' 
Village Tree the Parish 
Council has approved 
the solar -powered      
Christmas trees, to be 
fitted again to a number 
of lamp-posts along the 
Main Road. 
 

             Parish Council 
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Contact the Parish Council 
 

  Please send any comments or queries to the 

Parish Clerk, Brenda Kirkham  
telephone: 07938 808730 

email: parishclerk@hullandwardpc.co.uk 
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website: www.hullandwardpc.co.uk 

 

Parish Council Meetings 
 

6 Nov, 4 Dec, 8 Jan 
 

At the Millennium Village Hall,   
Mondays from 7.30pm. 

Contact the Parish Clerk for details. 

Other Housing  
Developments 

 

Hulland Ward and the Local Plan 
   The 3 new developments completed/or in the        
process of construction, over the last 5-6 years will 
add up to 103 new houses. This is the number of 
new properties called for in the Derbyshire Dales  
Local Plan, for the Hulland Ward area, and        
scheduled to last until 2035. 
 

Application 23/00435/FUL for an additional 16 
houses on Land East of Dog Lane in Biggin Parish 
(and in excess to the Local Plan) is the subject of  an 
Appeal, the results of which we will advise             
parishioners as soon as the results are known 

Cllr Peter Birkbeck 
 

   Details are shown on the Derbyshire Dales District 

Wheeldon Way Development 
With the commencement of this 39 house             
development the Parish Council has requested a    
report from the Developers for a projected timescale 
over the period of construction. 

Parish Council 

Hedge-Cutting  
Co-operative  

   With 2 cuts completed in the ‘Hulland Ward Hedge 
Cutting Co-operative' the unusually warm and wet 
conditions may mean one more cut being required 
before Winter. The Co-operative now stretches from 
upper Dog Lane to the Butterfly Conservation area of 
the Slangs. 



 

 

Christmas Tree at the  
Moss Lane/Main Road  

junction. 



HULLAND HERALD  
ADVERTISING RATES 

 

Whole Page   = £50.00 
Half-Page       = £25.00 
Quarter-Page = £12.50 
Eighth-Page   = £  6.00 
 

Each Herald Issue covers three months  
and reaches almost 700 households and  

businesses in the three Parishes of  
Biggin, Hulland and Hulland Ward. 



N O V E M B E R   2  0  2  3 

1 Wednesday MVH 6.15-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers Model Aircraft Club 

5 Sunday 
CCH 
CCH 

10.30am Morning Prayer  & Baptism 
6.30pm A Service of Remembering 

6 Monday MVH 9.45-11.15am Pilates Workshop with Carmela D’Afflitto  

7 Tuesday MVH 6.30-7.30pm Hatha Yoga & Mobility  

8 Wednesday MVH 7.30-10.00pm Hulland & District Women’s Institute 

10 Friday TBH 7.30pm Quiz Evening 

11 Saturday MVH 10.00am-12.00pm Christ Church-yard Maintenance 

12 Sunday KC 10.30am Remembrance Sunday Service 
14 Tuesday MVH 6.30-7.30pm Hatha Yoga & Mobility  

15 Wednesday MVH 6.15-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers Model Aircraft Club 

18 Saturday MVH 11.00am-3.30pm Brocante (see page 2) 

21 Tuesday MVH 6.30-7.30pm Hatha Yoga & Mobility  

22 Wednesday MVH 7.00-9.00pm Hognaston & Hulland Mothers’ Union 

26 Sunday CCH 10.30am Holy Communion 

27 Monday MVH 7.00 for 7.30pm Ashbourne Flower Club (see page 15) 

28 Tuesday MVH 6.30-7.30pm Hatha Yoga & Mobility  

29 Wednesday MVH 6.15-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers Model Aircraft Club 

VENUE KEY:  CCH = Christ Church Hulland   AC = Atlow Church    BC = Bradley Church    HC = Hognaston Church   KC = Kniveton Church            

REGULAR WEEKLY EVENTS 
MONDAYS MVH 1.00-3.00pm  Art & Craft Group (2nd & 4th Mondays) 

TUESDAYS 
MVH 
MVH 

8.15-11.45am Pilates with Laura Daniels Physiotherapy 
1.45-3.15pm  Pilates with Carmela D’Afflitto (except 12 Dec) 

WEDNESDAYS 
MVH 
MVH 

10.00am-11.30pm Hulland Hippos Baby & Toddler Group 
2.00-4.00pm Indoor Bowls 

THURSDAYS 
MVH 9.00am-4.00pm Over 50s Club-Age UK 

10.00-11.30am Mobile Post Office (van) opp. Farm Shop 

FRIDAYS MVH 10.00am-12.00pm Yoga (none after 15th December until 2024)  

D A T E S  F O R  Y O U R   D I A R Y 

Could You Help With The Herald? 
 

     Do you have skills, experience, and a little bit of spare time to support the production  
   of the Hulland Herald? Our Editorial Team meets four times a year to approve draft  
   copy for the next edition and review finances, advertising, distribution, etc.  
 

     If you feel you could help, please contact Steve for an informal chat on 07738 514358. 

  Note:  Neither Pilates session will be held after 12th December until the new year.  



D E C E M B E R   2  0  2  3 

2 Saturday MVH 10.00am–12.30pm Christmas Fair 

3 Sunday CCH 4.00pm Christingle Service 

4 Monday MVH 7.30-9.00pm Hulland Ward Parish Council Meeting 

5 Tuesday MVH 6.30-7.30pm Hatha Yoga & Mobility  

6 Wednesday MVH 6.15-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers Model Aircraft Club 

9 Saturday MVH 3.30-5.30pm Messy Church 

10 Sunday  CCH 10.30am Holy Communion 

12 Tuesday MVH 6.30-7.30pm Hatha Yoga & Mobility  

13 Wednesday TBH 7.30pm Hulland & District W.I.’s Christmas Meal 

17 Sunday CCH 6.30pm Carol Service 

19 Tuesday MVH 6.30-7.30pm Hatha Yoga & Mobility  

20 Wednesday 
 
MVH 

Outdoor Carol Singing (see Pg 5 for more details) 

6.15-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers Model Aircraft Club 

21 Thursday CCH 10.00am Hulland Primary School Carol Service 

24 Sunday CCH 4.00pm Christmas Eve Crib Service 

25 Monday CCH Christmas Day Holy Communion 

31 Sunday BC United Benefice Service Holy Communion 

J A N U A R Y   2  0  2  4 

7 Sunday CCH 10.30am Morning Prayer 

8 Monday MVH 7.30-9.00pm Hulland Ward Parish Council Meeting  

10 Wednesday MVH 7.30-10.00pm Hulland & District Women’s Institute 

14 Sunday CCH 10.30am Holy Communion 

17 Wednesday MVH 6.15-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers Model Aircraft Club 

24 Wednesday MVH 7.00-9.00pm Hognaston & Hulland Mothers’ Union 

28 Sunday CCH 10.30am Holy Communion  

31 Wednesday MVH 6.15-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers Model Aircraft Club 

VENUE KEY:    MVH = Millennium Village Hall     HPS = Hulland Primary School     TNH = The Nag’s Head    TBH = The Black Horse Inn 

D A T E S  F O R  Y O U R   D I A R Y 
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Hulland School Report 

Wendy Underwood, Head Teacher 

New School Year Report 
   We have had a super start to our new School 
Year and hope that our New Starters enjoy their 
time at Hulland Church of England Primary 
School. Our OFSTED Inspection report in June 
2023, reaffirmed that the School continues to 
be a GOOD school and our arrangements for 
safeguarding are effective.  
   “This is a vibrant School. The learning             
environment is impressive. Great attention is 
given to helping pupils secure core knowledge 
and skills in reading, writing and mathematics.    
   Wider opportunities give pupils new                           
experiences and, in the words of the School 
motto, ‘prepare them for life in full.’”  
 

   Wrap around care available from 7:30am to 5:00pm.  
 

   Our SATs results at the end of Key Stage 2 were 
also good with 80% of pupils achieving the     
expected standard in Reading, Writing and 
Maths combined.  
   Our ‘delightful outdoor space is widely           
appreciated and used well to support pupils’ 
learning,’ Church School Inspection October 
2022.  
   We are situated in a secure, safe location 
away from the main road enabling everyone to 
enjoy the benefits of the fresh air. Spaces are 
still available in some year groups so should 
you wish to arrange a visit, please call 01335 
370243. Everyday is an Open Day! 

Meet The 
Teams… 

 
(opposite) 

Years 3 & 4    
 
 
 

(below)  

Years 5 & 6   

Excellent Team  
Performances 

in the  
Football  
events at 
Q.E.G.S. 
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website: www.hullandprimaryschool.co.uk 

Bubble 1 Team  

 

Supporting the  
Local Community  

Enjoying the Brailsford & District Ploughing Match and retaining the Perpetual School Trophy.  

Stuck in the Mud!! 

Our winning entries... 

Enrichment   

Our visit to Cromford to find out more 
about the Industrial Revolution and the 
lives of children during that time.  

Flowers  
for the 

Church  
Harvest  
Festival  

Children 
enjoying 
playtime 
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Planning Matters    

“Hay Barn”, Upper Lane, Biggin 
   The DDDC Planning Committee have refused, 
again, to permit the ’Hay Barn’ in a field off Upper 
Lane to be converted into a large dwelling. 
 

Toad Farm, Lumber Lane, Biggin  
Discharge of Conditions 4 & 8 of Applications nos. 
23/00108/FUL & 23/00336/FUL. Awaiting decision 
on both. 
 

Land East of Dog Lane, Biggin (north of A517) 
Application No. 23/00435/FUL. Erection of 16 
Dwellings including Garages. Decision awaited. 
 

Biggin Parish News 
   Severn Trent are currently working to fix a       gen-
eral water supply issue near Kirk Ireton caused by 
works on a neighbouring property.  
   According to Severn Trent, their repair work will 
start by 30/10/2023. Their team will be working hard 
to make sure it's fixed as soon as possible and en-
sure the several affected properties, including some 
in Biggin, will have water supplies         restored. 
  Derbyshire County Council has been contacted 
with regard to the damage construction traffic is 
causing to our lanes which was highlighted during 
the recent Storm Babet rainfall. 
 

Louise, Chair of Biggin Parish  

   The Village Parish Meetings, individual residents 
and now myself have been demanding action on 
Hulland Hill for at least 40 years resulting in no 
changes whatsoever, despite multiple accidents, 
some resulting in hospitalisation, thousands of 
near misses, and a child being hit walking across 
the road from the Bus Stop.  
   Some time ago I arranged for our Elected    
Councillor for Derbyshire County Council (DCC) 
and Derbyshire Dales District Council, Dermot  
Murphy, to make a site visit so that he can          
experience the horrendous safety issues for      
himself, telling him what needed to be done to 
make the area safe.  
   Dermot has a unique style in that he doesn't tell 
the DCC Highways Department what needs to be 
done, but instead persuades a Senior Engineer to 
make a site visit. After the Engineer has             
experienced the problems, he asks them "What 
can be done to solve the problems?"  
   A site meeting was set up some 3 months ago 
between Dermot, a Senior Engineer from           
Derbyshire County Council's Highways Department 
and myself. The Engineer was absolutely amazed 
at the seriousness of the safety concerns on the 
hill which resulted in his Department proposing the 
following actions: 
   1) When approaching from Ashbourne, at the 
bottom of the hill, installation of a large sign saying 
"Reduce Speed Now", with a large SLOW painted 

Hulland Parish News 
on the road soon after.  
   2) Again, from Ashbourne, where the current    
Hulland Village sign is positioned, there is to be an 
additional Advance Junction Warning Sign.  
   3) When approaching from Hulland Ward,         
opposite the Old Vicarage, a new Large Double 
Bend Sign plus a large "Reduce Speed Sign". 
   4) Then, again, from Hulland Ward where the     
currently damaged Hulland Village Sign is           
positioned. A large Advanced Junction warning 
sign. Plus, a new Hulland Village sign.  
   Some 2 months ago Hulland Village accepted the 
above recommendations with one or two minor  
suggested changes to improve the safety situation 
further.  
   So we now await the next move from the        
Highways Department as to when they will be   
starting to implement the changes.  
  When that will happen, of course, is anyone’s 
guess, but when it does happen we will have to 
give Dermot Murphy a big "THANK YOU!!"  

Tim Sadler  

The approach to Hulland Green 
and the turning to Hulland Village.  
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   After listening to Danny Wells’ talk in September 
about “The History of Gardening - an English        
Obsession”, members welcomed Heather Taylor 
from Hudson’s Plant Centre in October to talk about 
“The History of Roses and their place 
in a modern garden”. We look forward 
to an evening of fun and frivolity when 
Elaine and Julie, the Potty Plotters, 
make a return visit in November.  
   There is no meeting in December but we shall be 
toasting the New Year in January with our annual 
Buffet and Quiz night.  
   Dr Andrew Ward from Norwell Nurseries, a nation-
ally renowned plantsman in the horticultural world, is 
booked for our February meeting when he will be 
talking about “Ringing the Changes with Bellflowers”.  

Hulland Ward Gardening Club  

   We meet at Hognaston Village Hall on the third 
Thursday of each month at 7.15pm. There is a 
charge of £5.00 at each visit to pay for the speaker, 
refreshments and the venue.                    
   If you would like to join us, and new members 
are always welcome, then please contact Jean or 
Peter Gardner on 01335 372001.  
   The photograph (below) shows some of our 
members enjoying a visit to Felley Priory on one of 
the few sunny days in July.  

Local Groups’ Reports 

ROADWORKS  

Monday, 27 November  
to Friday, 8 December 2023 

The Green, Idridgehay will be closed so Severn 
Trent can facilitate repair of waste water pipe.  

Diversions will be in place. 
 

Wednesday, 1 November from 9.30am 
to 4pm Friday, 22 December  2023  

Church Street, Ashbourne will operate with  
temporary traffic signals while Derbyshire 

County Council install new traffic signals on the 
junction of Station Road and Church Street. 

 

Thursday, 18th January 2024 
9.30 am to 3.30 pm 

Trough Lane, Hulland Village will 
be closed for Utility Asset Works 

by Openreach. 
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Local Groups’ Reports 
Hulland &  

District 
Women’s  
Institute 

 

   If you are new to the village, or you want fun and 
friendship why not give The Women’s Institute a 
try? We meet in the Hulland Ward & District            
Millennium Village Hall on the 2nd Wednesday of 
the month at 7:30pm. I promise you will not be left 
to sit on your own.  
   We have a variety of speakers during the year, 
and now meet up for walks at Carsington Water, 
any level, always finishing with a good chat and 
coffee! 
   Several members took part in the Ashbourne 
Show with first prizes for cakes and floral            
arrangements. Well done! 
   15 members enjoyed a trip to Chester for the day. 
River cruises, shopping, walking and good        
company were the order of the day.  
   Our September meeting was a flower workshop 
arranged by Lilian, thank you. The subject was a 
floral arrangement in a tea cup and saucer, enjoyed 
by all and everyone feeling very proud of their    
arrangements. In October John Bown gave us a 
very interesting and informative talk on our local Air 
Ambulance.  
   Our Future Events include:- 
8th November: Children’s Rescue from Domestic 
13th December: Christmas Meal                Violence 

For more information contact :- 
President Kath Horsley on 01335 370740   

Secretary Wendy Frearson on 01335 372051  

   Pre-School returned from the Summer break with a 
record number of children and, we are pleased to 
say, they have all settled in and are developing well.  
   We have discussed Summer holidays with the       
children and we have had some amazing responses 
from them.  
   The children have drawn some beautiful pictures of 
their holidays which we have displayed on our walls.  
   Our theme for this term is Autumn and Harvest. 
The children have been excited to pick the apples 
from our Pre-School apple tree and enjoyed eating 
them for snack time.  
   As our Pre-School is a charity and it is governed 
by a committee we are always looking for new    
members. If you are interested and are happy to join 
our wonderful team and support our Pre-School, 
which was established in 1972, we will be grateful for 
your support.  
   Upon our return after the Autumn break will be 
looking forward to Christmas and all the festivities.  
 

 The Pre-School Team 
 

The Pre-School operates Monday to Friday  
8.30am- 3.00pm term time only. 

 

If you would like any further information on  
Pre-school our contact details are: 01335 371939 
email: hullandcommunitypreschool@gmail.com  

Floral displays made by Members. 
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   We meet in Hulland Ward Millennium Hall on 
the 4th Wednesday of the month at 7.30pm.   
   We also run the weekly toddler group Hulland  
Hippos. 
   Since the last Herald members have enjoyed a 
trip to Hopton Hall Rose Gardens, a shared meal 
with the WI and a Beetle Drive – all lovely social    
occasions. 
 

Future meetings & events: 
 

November 22nd – Craft session with florist Linda Torr 
 

December 6th – Christmas meal at The Black Horse 
 

January 24th – AGM & Members’ Mini-talks on  
        My Favourite Hymn 
  

   Visitors are welcome to any of our meetings.  
For more information contact our Secretary  

Penny Northall on 370592  
or Email: penny.northall@hotmail.co.uk   

Local Groups’ Reports 

  Hulland Hippos is a popular Baby & Toddler 
Group meeting every Wednesday, including School 
holidays, at the Hulland Ward & District Millennium   
Village Hall from 10:00 to 11:30am. 
   Each session costs £3 per family which includes 
a snack and drinks. Come along on a Wednesday 
morning and have some fun. 
   July Facebook post – A big thank you to you all 
for making us feel very welcome today. We really 
enjoyed it and it was lovely to meet some local 
Mums too. What a fantastic group you are for 
Mums (Dads, carers) and children! We will be 
back. See you all next week.  
 
   Some locals call us Happy Hippos – and we are! 
 
   For more information read our current newsletter 
at    www.hullandchurches.org.uk/groups/hulland-hippos 

visit the Hulland Hippos Facebook page, 
or contact Penny at penny.northall@hotmail.co.uk 

Hippos’ Team 

mailto:penny.northall@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:penny.northall@hotmail.co.uk
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Local Services 
Hulland  

General Stores 
and Fuel Station 

 

Main Road, Hulland Ward 
Telephone: 01335 370721 

 

Opening Hours: 
     7.15am-6.00pm: Monday to Friday 
     7.15am-3.00pm: Saturday 
     7.15am-2.00pm: Sunday 
     8.00am-2.00pm: Bank Holidays 

 

The local place to shop.  
We stock… 

 

Confectionery, Soft Drinks,  
Frozen and Chilled Foods, 

Wines, Spirits, Beers, Ciders.  
Cigarettes, Tobacco, E-cigarettes. 

 

Wide selection of take-away food. 
Food for breakfast, lunch and dinner. 

 

Hardware, Kitchenware. 
Cleaning products for Home and the Car. 

Health & Beauty, Greeting Cards,  

Magazines, Newspapers.. 
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Mobile Library  
Route 

The Service calls at  
Hulland Ward as follows: 

 

MONDAYS: 27th Nov; 22nd Jan 
 
 

 

For more information call “Ask Library” 01629 533444  
www.derbyshire.gov.uk/libraries.  

 

They also provide a free home delivery service to  
Derbyshire residents who are unable to visit a library  

either on a permanent or temporary basis.  
 

Other Nearby Stops on the Same Dates: 
Mills Croft, Hognaston — 11.20 to 11.50am 

Yew Tree Lane, Bradley — 2pm to 3pm 
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Hulland General Stores— 
serving the  local Community since the 1950s. 

 

NatWest 
Mobile 

Van 
TUESDAYS 

10.00-11.30am Memorial Hall Car Park,  
Belper, DE4 4DS 

WEDNESDAYS 
10.00-11.00am Field Lane Car Park, 

Belper, DE56 1DE 
11.30am-12.15pm Off Shaw Croft Car Park,  

Ashbourne, DE6 1GD 
2:00-2:45pm Derwent Valley Vets, Dale Road,  

Matlock, DE4 3PP  

ALPORT CLOSE:  
Arrive: 12.40 p.m.  
Depart: 1.15 pm 

ASHES AVENUE CAR PARK 
Arrive: 1.20 p.m.  
Depart: 1.45 p.m. 



High Peak Bus Services: 113 Belper & 114 Derby 
Key:        NBH = Not on Bank Holidays.    Sch = Schooldays      SH = School Holidays 



Hulland Herald is a free newspaper to the residents 
and businesses of Hulland Ward, Hulland Village 

and Biggin-By-Hulland, and funded by four sponsors 
[Christ Church, Millennium Village Hall, Hulland 

Primary School and Hulland Ward Parish Council], 
and through advertising. 

CHRIST CHURCH, HULLAND 
Rector: Rev’d Phil Michell                       Tel: 371947 

email: revphil@hullandchurches.org.uk 
Churchwarden: Shirley Gage         Tel: 07989 734228  
                       email: shirleygage90@gmail.com 
Churchwarden: Katrina Pipes       Tel: 07851 245909 
    email: katrina.pipes@btinternet.com   

HULLAND WARD PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Chairman: Peter Birkbeck                           Tel: 370181 
 

Parish Clerk: Brenda Kirkham          Tel: 07938 808730 
Email: parishclerk@hullandwardpc.co.uk 

HULLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Head Teacher:  Wendy Underwood 
 

School Clerk:     Ruth Weir                         Tel: 370243       
                      Email: info@hulland.derbyshire.sch.uk 
 

HULLAND COMMUNITY PRE-SCHOOL 
 

Manager: Mary Boam                                 Tel: 371939 
Email: hullandcommunitypreschool@gmail.com 

HULLAND WARD & DISTRICT  
MILLENNIUM VILLAGE HALL 

Interim Chairman: Bill Whitbread         Tel: 370257 
Hall Bookings: Wendy Whitbread             Tel: 370257 

                email: wendywhitbread@tiscali.co.uk 
Film & Event Box Office Tickets                 Tel: 370257 

COMMUNITY GROUPS 
 

AGE UK 
   Sarah Smith            Tel: 372811 

GARDENING CLUB 
   Jean & Peter Gardner                            Tel: 372001  

MOTHERS’ UNION 
   Penny Northall            Tel: 370592  

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
   Kath Horsley          Tel: 370740   

MEDICAL CENTRES 
 

HULLAND WARD (temp closed) Tel: 360328 

BRAILSFORD          Tel: 360328 

OUT OF HOURS SURGERY             Dial 111  

EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 

LOCAL PCSO Elaine Porter        Tel: 101 

POLICE (non-emergency)                             Tel: 101 

CRIMESTOPPERS:                   Tel: 0800 555 111 

SEVERN TRENT:                  Tel: 0800 783 4444 

GAS:                      Tel: 0800 111 999 

ELECTRICITY:              Tel: 0800 404 090 

ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES 
 

M.P.—Sarah Dines                      Tel: 0207 219 1751  

email: Sarah.dines.mp@parliament.uk 
website: www.sarahdines.org.uk 

 

COUNTY CLLR—Dermot Murphy  

email: dermot.murphy@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 

DISTRICT CLLR-  Dermot Murphy  

email: dermot.murphy@derbyshire.gov.uk 

 

COMMERCIAL BUSINESSES 
 

ALLSOP’S ELECTRICALS 
   Kevin & Mark Allsop             Tel: 370677 
 

BUILDING CONTRACTORS 
   Ashley Hall          Mobile 07792 143413   Tel: 370239 
 

HULLAND WARD GENERAL STORES 
    Imran Rehman                                  Tel: 370721 
 

HULLAND WARD GARAGE 
   Andrew Russell                       Tel: 370209 
 

RICHARD THRAVES MOTOR REPAIRS 
   Kevin Thraves                                          Tel: 370750 
 

THE BLACK HORSE PUBLIC HOUSE 
   Mark Wheeldon                                       Tel: 370206 
 

THE NAG’S HEAD PUBLIC HOUSE 
   Tim Turner                                       Tel: 701097  

HERALD CONTACTS 
Christ Church:  Steve Dunning   Tel: 07738 514358  
HW Village Hall: Wendy Whitbread       Tel: 370257 
HW Parish Council: Peter Birkbeck      Tel: 370181 
Hulland Village: Paul Gage                     Tel: 370884 
Biggin: David Lewis                                 Tel: 370845 

Advertising:  Wendy Whitbread             Tel: 370257 

HULLAND HERALD ISSUE 43 
 

All articles to the Editor by Friday, 5th January, 2024 
via email to wendywhitbread@tiscali.co.uk 
using subject heading “Hulland Herald”. 

Issue 43 covers February to April 2024. 
 

Please ensure articles contain correct information.  
Whilst every care is taken to ensure reports are      

without prejudice and accurate, the Editor is not                   
responsible for unintentional errors,                                   

or views of the contributors. 
 

Printed by Ashbourne Secretarial & Printing Services:  
October 2023. 
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